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Comments
My compliments for keeping the Faith by practicing full scope family medicine including Cesareans in rural Wisconsin. I would like to help you locate someone to replace those who are about to retire. Tell me what is the average # of deliveries per year and what percentage of these are Cesarean? Newly graduated fellows probably should be scrubbing at least 2-3 sections per month for their first few years. Your comments are appreciated.
Comments by Nogler, Robert MD          Sun Mar 27, 2005 -- 12:25:01 PM

Our numbers aren't that high.  We are a small rural hospital.  We do about 100 deliveries a year.  Our C-section rate is about 18%.   They could certainly scrub in on all the c-sections, even if they weren't on call.  In addition, they could spend additional time scrubbed in on scheduled c-sections in one of the hospitals about 60 miles away that's more busy if they wanted to.   Anyone that's interested should call me, and I could give them more specifics about the practice. 

Thanks  --  Robert Nogler MD   office 1-715-532-6248, home 1-715-532-6248
 

Reply
I AM PREPARING TO ATTEND THE SOCIETY OF TEACHERS MEETING IN NEW ORLEANS MAY1-2 AND THE NATIIONAL RURAL HEALTH ASSOCIATION IN NEW ORLEANS MAY 17-20. I've been questioning why, but I had a vague notion that I would present some of my experience with training family physicians who would value the opportunity you present. Further I continue to develop additional training after residency since few residents receive all the skills they need for full service family medicine. Certainly this has been the model with the Medicos para la Familia projects in Memphis and Nashville. Even the Future of family Medicine Group seems to be advocating additional opportunities in a 4th year. I am concerned lest some of these academic centers use these funds for development of epidemiologic and/or other nonclinical fellowships. Worse yet, they might lengthen the residency to four years.
 

Perhaps together we could encourage others to participate in this clinical work which seems to have permanent value in so many communities. I have heard that Drs Deutchman and Hahn are considering development of such rural tracks in their states. Their programs could not directly help Wisconsin, but there is common ground here.
 

Rural communities such as yours might want to consider working with someone who could facilitate the development of a 2 year development program with your community as the anchor. Somehow we should be able to use mission hospitals or friendly academic centers such that residents could take advantage of your practice opportunity while rotating through mini courses such as those offered by NPI or the AAFP. Also, we should get newly recruited physicians 2-4 week concentrated rotations in surgical OB. 
 

Although he RRC technically requires availability of such rotations for accreditation, I have never seen the RRC enforce this. I have seen many programs in open defiance of this clause. Thus another hurdle is placed in front of residents who started their program with dreams of working in a community such as yours. This kind of rotation would add to their value in rural and frontier areas while giving them some notion that there was some opportunity for an "earn while you learn' program. Have you talked to the folks in Baraboo? Your comments are appreciated.
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